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FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
 

April 8, 2013

TO: Honorable Judith Zaffirini, Chair, Senate Committee on Government Organization
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: SB1207 by Van de Putte (Relating to parking near the State Capitol for a state employee

whose presence at the Capitol is requested by a member of the legislature.), As
Introduced

Estimated Two-year Net Impact to General Revenue Related Funds for SB1207, As
Introduced: an impact of $0 through the biennium ending August 31, 2015.

General Revenue-Related Funds, Five-Year Impact:

Fiscal Year Probable Net Positive/(Negative) Impact
to General Revenue Related Funds

2014 $0
2015 $0
2016 $0
2017 $0
2018 $0

All Funds, Five-Year Impact:

Fiscal Year
Probable Revenue (Loss) from

Capital Fund
879

2014 ($4,000)
2015 ($12,000)
2016 ($4,000)
2017 ($12,000)
2018 ($4,000)

Fiscal Analysis

The bill would require free parking in a parking lot or garage near the Capitol to be provided for
state employees whose presence at the Capitol is requested by a member of the Legislature. The
bill would require any lease of a state-owned parking lot or garage near the Capitol to provide free
parking to a state employee whose presence at the Capitol is requested by a member of the
Legislature.
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Methodology

The State Preservation Board estimates implementation of the bill would result in a loss of revenue
to the Capitol Fund of $16,000 in each fiscal biennium. Based on the number of employees outside
of the Capitol Complex who have received card access to the Capitol, the estimate assumes free
parking would be required for approximately 500 state employees. It is assumed the affected state
employees would be called to the Capitol an average of six times during legislative session years
and an average of 2 times during non-session years and would stay long enough at the Capitol to
incur a $4 parking fee. Based on these assumptions, a loss of $4,000 during non-session years and
$12,000 during session years is anticipated for the Capitol Fund, which is a fund outside the state
treasury.
 
The Facilities Commission and Department of Public Safety indicate the provisions of the bill
would not result in a significant fiscal impact to revenues or costs.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 303 Facilities Commission, 405 Department of Public Safety, 809
Preservation Board

LBB Staff: UP, KJo, EP, LCO
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